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SUBJECT:  The dissolution of Road Improvement District (RID) 133.
SUMMARY:  Proposed Motion 2008-0241 (Attachment 1) states the Council’s intent to dissolve Road Improvement District 133, sets the date of a public hearing on Proposed Ordinance 2008-0242, and provides that all property owners within the RID be notified of the public hearing.  It is recommended that the Committee amend the motion to set June 9 as the date of the public hearing.

After the public hearing has been held, the Council can act on Proposed Ordinance 2008-0242 (Attachment 2), which dissolves RID 133 and rescinds the assessments against properties in the RID.  By tradition, the Transportation Committee reports an RID ordinance out with no recommendation so it can hold its place on the Council agenda until the public hearing is held.
BACKGROUND:
RID 133 was created in 2004 (through Ordinance 15058) with the intent of improving N.E. 52nd Street from Ames Lake-Carnation Road to 298th Avenue N.E.  The proposal to create RID 133 responded to petitions signed by property owners who represent 77 percent of the lineal front footage and 72 percent of the assessment area.
The improvement cost was estimated at $922,000.  Each parcel within the district was assessed $5,361.24, payable in a lump sum or in five annual installments with interest.  The $461,067 raised from the property owners was to be matched by $461,067 in County expenditures.
The RID was to include conversion of the private road easement into public right-of-way, grading, upgrading of existing cross culverts and driveway culverts where necessary, regrading ditches, installing gravel base, paving with asphalt concrete Class B to a width of 22 feet, and installing gravel shoulders.

As noted in the Executive’s transmittal letter (Attachment 3), improvement costs turned out to be an estimated $4.3 million, far higher than expected.  The higher costs resulted from several factors, including unforeseen road deficiencies that would have had to be corrected, utility relocation costs, and requirements relating to stormwater runoff and clearing and grading.  Because of the higher costs, property owners have petitioned to dissolve the RID.  The petition (Attachment 5) was signed by 87 percent of property owners in the district (75 parcels out of a total of 86).

All property owners were notified of today’s meeting, and any comments received prior to the meeting will be provided to Committee members.  The property owners will be notified about the public hearing held as part of a full Council meeting, and they will be able to express their views at that public hearing.

No additional policy issues have been identified.

ATTACHMENTS:
1.
Proposed Motion 2008-0241
2. Proposed Ordinance 2008-0242

3. Executive’s transmittal letter

4. Fiscal Note

5. Petition to dissolve RID 133
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